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Dear Petitioner: 

This is in reference to your request for reconsideration of the previous decisions of the Board for 

Correction of Naval Records [hereinafter referred to as the Board] in Docket No. 5889-20 and 

Docket No. 5452-21.  After careful review and consideration of all of the evidence of record, to 

include the new materials provided that were not previously considered, the Board continued to find 

insufficient evidence of any material error or injustice warranting relief.  Accordingly, your 

application has been denied. 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on  

16 January 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations, 

and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material considered by 

the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in support thereof, 

relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies.  

The Board carefully considered your request to remove the fitness report for the reporting period 1 

January 2019 to 11 September 2019.  The Board considered your contention that the fitness report 

was not accurate to the actual situation as evidenced by the letter of recommendation you received 

from your Reporting Senior (RS) during that time period.  The fitness reported stated you were 

negligible the entire grading period, yet the letter states that is not the case.  You claim that the 

adverse fitness report cost you promotions and opportunities to contribute to the Marine Corps and 

you have shown time and time again that you are ready for the responsibility and leadership 

requirements of being a Gunnery Sergeant of Marines.  You claim that you were diagnosed with 

Post Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD) during 2010 and a Traumatic Brain Injury (TBI) during 

2021, while “they do not prevent you from preforming any required duties, they are there.”  You 

assert that the main issues are with the inconsistencies between your Marine Report on Worksheet 

(MROW), fitness report, and letter of recommendation. 

The Board, however, substantially concurred with the previous PERB and Board decisions that 

your fitness report is valid as written and filed, in accordance with the applicable Marine Corps 

Performance Evaluation System (PES) Manual.  In this regard, the Board determined that the basis 

for adversity was sufficiently documented by your reporting officials, and properly adjudicated by 






